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To whom it may concern 
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President and Chief Executive Officer 

(Code: 7994, Listing: First Sections of Tokyo Stock Exchange) 

Contact: Sakae Fukuda, 

Director and Executive Officer, CFO 

TEL: +81-(0)45-319-3445 

 

Notice Concerning a Fire at the Company's Nakai Plant (Apology) (Second Report) 

 

The fire authorities have confirmed that the fire that broke out around 9:30 a.m. on October 25, 2021 (Monday) in 

the Company's Nakai Plant was extinguished at 3:35 p.m. on the same day. We sincerely apologize for having 

caused great trouble and anxiety to neighborhood residents and other concerned parties. 

The current status as at 4:00 p.m. on October 25, 2021 (Monday) is as follows: 

 

1. Fire site 

Okamura Corporation Nakai Plant 

390 Sakai, Nakai-machi, Ashigarakami-gun, Kanagawa Prefecture 

 

2. Date/time and circumstances of the fire 

Around 9:30 a.m. on October 25 (Monday) A fire broke out from the painting line for steel furniture and 

fixtures, shelf boards, etc., inside Nakai Plant. 

12:30 p.m. on October 25 (Monday) Firefighting activities by the public fire department are underway. 

1:11 p.m. on October 25 (Monday) The fire authorities confirmed that the fire is under control. 

3:35 p.m. on October 25 (Monday) The fire authorities declared the extinguishing of the fire. 

 

3. Damage 

All employees who were inside the plant have been evacuated, and there were no injuries. An investigation of 

the facilities and equipment is currently underway. 

 

4. Impact on the environment outside the plant 

Currently under investigation. 

 

5. Cause and countermeasures 

The cause of the fire is currently under investigation. An on-site investigation by the fire authorities is scheduled 

for 9:00 a.m. tomorrow on October 26 (Tuesday). We will disclose the cause of the fire as soon as it is 

identified. 

 

6. Impact on product shipments 

Currently under investigation. 

 

7. Impact on business performance 

The impact of this fire on the consolidated operating results cannot be determined at this point. 

If we come to expect a significant impact on our business performance, the Company will promptly make a 

disclosure. 


